Minutes June 13, 2022
The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members
present: Mayor Edwin Blount, Commissioner Syble Spruill, Commissioner/Mayor Pro Tem Ronald
Ambrose, Commissioner Brenda Logan and Commissioner Joel Harris.
The Mayor provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Mayor declared the public hearing open to the public for discussion on the fiscal year 2022-2023
proposed budget. No public comment was made. The public hearing was closed.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the May meeting(s).
Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted. A proposed budget amendment
was presented to the board for approval. Commissioner Ambrose moved to accept the proposed budget
amendment. Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Unfinished Business:

-No unfinished business

New Business:

-The clerk presented to the board an amendment to the fiscal year 2021-2022 budget message informing
the board of the revenue neutral tax since 2021-2022 is a property revaluation year. Commissioner Harris
moved to accept the amendment to the fiscal year 2021-2022 budget message presented by the clerk.
Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-Commissioner Ambrose moved to approve the proposed fiscal year 2022-2023 Budget Ordinance
presented by the clerk. Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
-Commissioner Harris moved to accept the fiscal year 2022-2023 fire service contract as presented by the
clerk. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Ambrose
informed the board that Carl Spruill is the new fire chief for the Creswell Volunteer Fire Department.
-Commissioner Harris moved to accept the audit services from Cumbee and Taylor, LLC for fiscal year
ending June 30, 2022. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

After no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
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